
Thought for the day 
óThe only person you are destined to become is the person you decide to beô. 

Ralph Waldo Emerson 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TAHUNANUI  
SCHOOL 
NEWS 

 

What an amazing fortnight we have had with some of our sports teams!!  It began 
with the Tackle Rugby team winning the interschool competition beating rivals 
Henley in the final 1-0.  Congratulations to Havarna for scoring the only try of the 
match!  This was followed by the year 3/4 hockey teams, also competing at  an 
interschool tournament, they won the competition with one of the teams             
undefeated during the tournament. 
 
Then our Miniball teams both made the finals of their competition.  The girls team 
fought hard and came away with second place, the boys faced their foes Mapua 
in the final and secured the win.  We are super proud of all of our sports teams, 

We have introduced a ólunch tableô.  This is set up at the         
beginning of lunchtime and is for children who might not have 
had enough in their lunch boxes.  They can come along, make 
themselves a sandwich, grab a piece of fruit and head back to 
their syndicate to eat.  This is not intended to replace parents 
supplying lunch for their children, it is just a no frills top up to 
make sure no one goes hungry.  Many thanks to The Vege 
Stall for providing us with a bag of fruit each week and to ASB 
who have offered to supervise the lunch table on Tuesdays. 

We are holding a mufti day on Friday 30th     
August to raise funds for the Cancer Societyôs  
Daffodil Dayô bring your gold coin and dress in 
yellow if you can. 



 
 

 
 
 

SHOW RESPECT 
Rylend J - Rotoiti   Jadace N - Room 12 
Mia O-L - Room 14 
  
ASPIRE 
Ayran M - Room 6  Arwen J - Rui 
Max C - Room 13   Olly C - Room 14 
Zacaia L - Room 14  Tommy S - Room 14 
 
INVOLVED 
Alex B - Room 15   Cooper C - Room15 
Peter-Boy D - Room 15  Delta G - Room 15 
 
LIFE LONG LEARNER 
Mayem H - Room 5  Ollie M - Room 5 
Kaylee F-M - Orakei  Deylah F - Room 11 
Maggie McD - Room 12  Khloe G - Room 11 
Lincoln H - Room 13  Jayden M - Room 15 
 
PURPLE SAILOR 
Mackenzie H - Room 5  Albie S - Room 7 
Angelina J - Room 11  Aziah M - Room 11 
Eli O - Room 11   Xavier O - Room 11 
Rt M - Room 12  Emma M - Room 13 
Syd O-D - Room 13 
 
TIER TWO SHOW RESPECT 
Ruby-Jean M - Room 4  Thomas R - Tamaki 
Lily H - Orakei   Eddie S - Room 11 
Skylah-Rose B - Room 12  Flint R - Room 12 
Leo C - Room 12 
 
TIER TWO ASPIRE 
Breeze S-M - Room 6  Juniper S - Room 4 
 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tahunanui School News 

Congratulations to our SAIL award 
winners for the last two weeks. 

If your child will be attending  Broadgreen 
Intermediate next year and you have     
received the enrolment pack, please make 
sure you drop the completed forms into 
the Tahunanui School office. 

 
We have been very lucky to have Diarmuid and Julie from     
Nelson Bays Football coming in to run skills sessions with 
Tosswill children. 
 
This morning we played football and we learnt how to dribble 
the ball.  Diarmuid and Julie showed us how to dribble the 
ball and how to score a goal.   Diarmuid did tricks with the 
ball. 
    -  Sophie V  
 
This morning my class played football on the muddy grass.  
The football teachers names were Diarmuid and Julie.   
Diarmuid was from Nelson Bays Football.  We did some 
warm up activities.  The first warm up was to dribble the ball.  
Diarmuid would call a colour and we would have to dribble 
the ball to that coloured cone.  Then we had to kick the ball 
into the goal. 
    -  Raven A 
 
This morning room 13 learned how to dribble a ball around 
the cones.  Diarmuid  and Julie taught us how to play foot-
ball.  We dribbled a ball around the cones and scored a 
goal!  Then we learned that if we play football we can trick 
the goalie.  After that we put the ball away and the coach 
and Julie a high five. 
    -  Syd OôD 
 
This morning we played football with a guy called Diarmuid .  
We played on the field and it was a bit muddy.  The first 
thing we did was a warm up.  A warm up is when you dribble 
a ball or play a game.  Our game was dribbling around some 
cones.  Then when  Diarmuid called out a body part we had 
to stop and put that body part on the ball.  Once he said ñOn 
your tummy, then turn over onto your back, it is very trickyò.  
And it was!  He also taught us to kick the ball behind us then 
you have to turn around and dribble with the ball in the other 
direction.  There was a time when we had to juggle with the 
ball.  At the end  Diarmuid said ñKick one more goal, put 
your ball back by the bag and give me and Julie a high fiveò. 
 

  -  Sophie S 
 
 

Saving Maui and Hectors Dolphins 

 
Thank you so much for  
your support by buying  
our dolphin cookies.   
We raised $160.  The  
school enviro group is  
exploring how we can  
best use this money to  
help protect our Maui  
and Hector's dolphins  
which are both declining  
in numbers.  

 
 
We have been lucky to have had a visit from Colin 
Williams, General Manager - NZ Fish for Sanford      
Limited.  He spent a lunch time explaining to a group 
about how they are working with WWF to continue to 
protect dolphins and other marine animals.  This is     
an ongoing process that involves many specialised 
systems and devices specific to the animals in the 
regions where they fish.  It was pleasing to hear of       
all the work going on and their dedication to the        
continuous improvement developing devices. 


